William Cassidi C. of E. Primary School

Newsletter No. 3
4th January 2017
The Christmas festivities were greatly enjoyed by all and the many compliments were gratefully received. At this very special time of year a Church school is always such a wonderful place to be. The children all performed so well and thank you to all those who contributed to the Christmas Raffles which were used to fund the children’s parties. We should also congratulate Year 4 who sang so well at the Stockton Sparkle Concert. All those in the audience were so proud of them. Our Christingle Service which also welcomed members of our community was a great success and £87.58 was donated to The Children’s Society. Our annual Carol Service on the last morning was a lovely event which focussed on the real message of Christmas and the children spoke, sang and played beautifully. We are fortunate to have so many talented youngsters at our school. It was also lovely to see so many of you there to share the service with us. May I take this opportunity to thank everyone for their continued support of our school as well as wishing you all a very Happy New Year. 
We are looking forward to new challenges in the Spring Term including the Year 5 and 6 swimming gala and the Key Steps gymnastics competitions which we did so well in last year. 
Parent/Teacher Consultation:

Spring Short Reports will be sent home on Friday, 17th March. Consultation Meetings for this term will be held on Monday, 20th March and Tuesday, 21st March. Parents may book appointment times online via eschools between Monday, 20th February and Saturday, 18th March 2017. Nursery will be holding their Parent/Teacher Consultation on the same dates and times. Parents should also sign up for their preferred time via eschools.
Parent View:
Ofsted has an online questionnaire which allows parents and carers to express their views on their child’s school at any time during an academic year. It is a 12 question survey (tick boxes without commentary) which can be completed following registration or the site can be accessed to find other people’s views about a school. It can be accessed at: http:parentview.ofsted.gov.uk It will not replace our own annual survey but will be an additional way of gathering information.

Parking:

We politely request that everyone is considerate in their parking when dropping off or collecting children. We especially ask visitors to take care around the zebra crossing. We are aware that the Police will be visiting to monitor driving and parking outside the school.
School Clubs:
Each member of staff who organises a club will send details and permission slips home.
Both the after school and lunchtime clubs remain very popular. The Spring Term Clubs are:
Monday:
French Club (KS2)

Mrs. Haddow

(lunchtime)

Lego Club (KS1)


Mr. Proud

(lunchtime)
Singing Club (KS1)

Mrs. Harland

(lunchtime)
Football



DF Sports

3:15-4:30pm
Tuesday:
Lego Club (Years 3 & 4))

Mrs. Hall

(lunchtime)


Cookie and Cupcake Club

Mrs. Bell

(3:15 – 4:00)
Gymnastics Years 1, 2 & 3
Mrs. Cornelius

(3:15 – 4:00)

Wednesday:
Mindfulness Club


Mrs. Wilkinson/Mrs. Chatto(lunchtime)


Gymnastics Club (Years 4, 5 & 6)
Mrs. Robertson

(3:15 – 4:00)

Thursday:
ICT drop-in (KS2)/ICT Safety
Mrs. Bell

(lunchtime)


Home Learning KS1 (with adult)



and KS2 (on own)

Mrs. Bell

(3:15 – 4:00)
Friday:

Card Club (Years 3 & 4)

Mrs. Allen

(lunchtime)



Heart Start Club


Mrs. Bell/Mrs. S. Hall
(lunchtime)



Energise Club


Miss. Glass

(lunchtime)
I am grateful to the members of staff who voluntarily give of their time to organise and lead these activities. May we remind you that all children must be collected from school by an adult from every after school club. 
Parent Helpers:
Thank you to all of the parents who kindly give of their time to help at school. If anyone has an hour or two spare any afternoon we would be grateful of offers to help. Please speak to your child’s teacher if you are interested. As you are aware all helpers must undergo a DBS enhanced check. 
Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal:

Thank you for your donations. We are awaiting confirmation of the amount raised for this excellent cause.

Children in Need:

A fantastic £250.80 was raised by everyone. Thank you.

Christmas Jumper Day:
Everyone looked very festive in their jumpers at church and we all had a lot of fun ending the term in such a colourful way. A total of £171.01 was raised in support of Save The Children. Thank you again for your support.

Family Worship:

Everyone is welcome to Family Worship on Thursday afternoons at 2:45pm. 
19th January
Reception

9th March
Class 4
26th January
Class 1


30th March
Class 2





6th April
Class 6 Easter Service at St. 

John’s

Half Term and Easter Break:

We will close for the half term break at 3:15 on Friday 10th February. The school will reopen on Monday 20th February. The Easter break will commence at 3:15pm on Friday, 7th April and we will reopen on Tuesday, 25th April (Monday, 24th is a professional development day).

The school will also be closed on Monday, 1st May (May Day Bank Holiday).
Other Useful Dates:
16th –27th January Year 3 swimming at Billingham Forum each afternoon 1:15 – 2:00pm

24th January
Year  3/4 netball event

27th January
Friends of the School ‘Movie Night’

7th February
Safer Internet Day

9th February
Swimming Gala Years 5 and 6

9th February
Friends Meeting at The Vane Arms, Thorpe Thewles 8:00pm

6th –10th February
Creative Week
Half Term

20th February –18th March
Open Evening on-line booking available

20th –246h February
Year 6 mock SAT’s

23rd February

Gymnastics Competition

2nd March

School Eucharist 2:15pm in school hall

17th March

Spring Short Reports to parents

20th – 24th March

Science Week

20th March

Parent/teacher consultations 
21st March

Parent/teacher consultations 
24th March

Red Nose Day
24th March

Friends of the School Disco
4th April


Class Photographs
To enable people to plan for their Summer holidays may we remind parents that we close for children for the Summer break on Thursday, 20th July and re-open for children on Monday, 4th September.
Communication:

Our website address is: www.williamcassidi.eschools.co.uk or log into your child’s class page eschools at any time. If you are unable to access the Internet or have difficulty accessing your account please do not hesitate to contact us. 
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2

